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	ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
                                 SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES 


	To:
	Jennifer Dawson, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square

	From:
	Edward Davis (Environmental Health Officer)

	Date:
	05 June 2024

	Re:
	9 Chancery Lane High Holborn London WC1V 6DR

	Proposal:
	New fascia and projecting signage, and 7 condenser units on the roof plant area

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2024/1902/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are unacceptable in environmental health terms 


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
insufficient information has been provided assessing the potential noise impact from the proposed 7 condenser units.

I therefore recommend that in order for this section to make an informed comment the applicant should be requested to provide further information assessing the noise impact of the external noise sources from the proposed 7 condenser units on sensitive reseptors. The report should include, if appropriate, measures to be taken to mitigate excess noise impact.
The report should be prepared by a person with appropriate acoustic qualifications and should be with full regard to all relevant guidance including Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, BS 8233 Guidance on sound insulation and noise reduction for buildings, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014 “Methods for rating and assessing industrial and commercial sound”.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden
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